
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

CORPORATE RESOURCES

OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 14 JUNE 2007


CROS.63/07
DRAFT ASSET MANAGEMENT PLAN 2008/09 TO 2010/11

The Director of Development Services (Ms Elliot) submitted report DS.49/07 enclosing a draft Asset Management Plan for 2007-2012.  The Plan had been updated from 2006 to reflect the aspirations of Carlisle Renaissance, to update the various figures and to strengthen the performance management framework for the management of property assets.

The Director particularly drew Members’ attention to changes to the Surplus Property Strategy where it was felt necessary for the Council to be as flexible as possible in facilitating developments that improved the social, economic or environmental well being of local residents, in particular, regarding affordable housing.  

The Executive had, on 31 May 2007, approved the draft Asset Management Plan, including the recommendation that the current Policy be amended to allow the Executive to make decisions on the disposal of land at less than market value, subject to any statutory consents that may be required, as the basis for consultation with this Committee (Minute EX.115/07 refers).

In considering the decision of the Executive Members raised the following concerns and observations –

(a) Members expressed serious concerns at the recommendation that the current Policy be amended to allow the Executive to make decisions on the disposal of land at less than market value.  They were unclear as to the rationale behind that recommendation.  

Members considered that such decisions properly lay with full Council and, since the City Council met on a regular six weekly basis could see no difficultly with the present arrangement.   They felt that this would place a heavy burden on a few Members which was dangerous and against best Local Government practice.

In response, the Environment and Infrastructure Portfolio Holder stated that he had no strong views on the matter.  He would, however, be concerned if opportunities to provide affordable housing were lost. 

(b)
In response to a Member’s question on surplus assets, Ms Elliot apologised that the Property Services Manager had been unable to attend the meeting and undertook to provide detailed information to Members. 

RESOLVED – (1) That the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee had serious concerns at the proposal to amend the current Policy to allow the Executive to make decisions on the disposal of land at less than market value, and recommended that the Executive should not proceed on the terms set out in Minute EX.115/07.

(2) That the Director of Development Services be requested to report to a future meeting of the Committee on the review of the Council’s surplus assets.







